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Dear members of the Connecticut College community,

The last few weeks of the semester have been pivotal to the current campus
buildings and grounds projects. 

Cro Boulevard

The first phase of the boulevard will be substantially complete by the first of the
new year. Over the next couple weeks, the fencing will be removed and you will be
able to use the new walkway. Please be mindful of the construction area while we
transition the north and south connecting areas and please keep to designated
walkways. Final finishes such as benches and plantings will be completed in the
spring.



Crozier-Williams Renovation

The most recent accomplishment is the storefront framing. Glass will soon
be installed, which will transform the front of the building. Ongoing work
continues inside with the 1962 room, dance lounge and office, first and
second floors for the retail dining and the pub. Please be mindful of the
temporary barriers on the first floor as they may change pending the work
inside of the dance lobby on the third floor. Beginning Dec. 17, the final
phase of the lobby work will begin on the first and second floors. This
work is anticipated to be completed on Jan. 17 prior to the start of the
spring semester. At that time, you’ll get to see the completed lobbies!

Dayton Arena Solar Array

Installation of the Dayton Arena Solar Array, first proposed in fall 2022,
has begun outside of the Athletic Center. The array was designed and
planned by students in the courses ES397 and ES398 under the guidance of
Professor Chad Jones and Rocky Ackroyd '83. Students successfully
presented the project to the New London zoning board last spring to kick
off the work. The project is now underway with the drilling of the ground
screws, which will support the solar array. Installation of the racking and
panels will begin after the winter break.
In January, we will send a more detailed newsletter to provide updates for
upcoming projects. We will also continue to update our website and send
monthly progress reports. Previous newsletters are also available on the
web. 

https://www.conncoll.edu/offices/office-of-finance-and-administration/campus-planning/


Justin R. Wolfradt, MSM CM, FMP
Executive Director of Facilities Management and Campus Planning

Thank you for everyone’s continued support and patience during this
heightened time of construction!

Sincerely,


